E.G.M. OF THE PARENT COUNCIL OF ST. FRANCIS OF ASSISI PRIMARY SCHOOL – TUESDAY 4TH MARCH 2014

PRESENT:  N. Wilson, S. Grant, A. Mullen, L. Harvey, T. Thomson, G. Corrigan, L. Cassells, T. Boyd, L. Benson, D. McIntyre, L. McQuade, J. McCallum, F. McGrath, S. Hastings, J. Paterson, C. Henderson, S. Brannigan, Mrs. Padden, Mrs. Capanni.

This meeting was called primarily to discuss the recent changes to our Constitution. There were two changes, the first of which was the appointment of a Church Representative who will provide input from the Church’s perspective and ensure we are maintaining our Catholic ethos. Our Representative is now Mr. Tom Boyd who is an active member of the Parish. 

The other issue was the named numbers on the Parent Council which we have decided to limit at 12, with a central Quorum of 4. Our Quorum is: Nicole Wilson (Chair), Tracey Thomson (Vice Chair), Lesley McQuade (Treasurer) and Susan Brannigan (Secretary). We also have two Co-opted Members: Mrs. Capanni who will represent the school and Mr. Tom Boyd who will represent the Church. The other names members are: S. Hastings, J. McCallum, F. McGrath, L. Cassells, C.Henderson and L. Harvey.

However, Tracey Thomson has announced she wishes to step down as Vice Chair but will remain a Member. Joanne McCallum is now our new Vice Chair.
It has also been decided to form a new sub-committee for Fund Raising Purposes and the following members will form that Committee: N. Wilson, D. McIntyre, G. Corrigan, L. Benson, J. Paterson. The first meeting for this Committee was arranged for Wednesday 19th March.

Treasurer’s Report was a current balance of £3,390.05 plus this month’s 50/50 of £26.

A rough copy of last year’s Income/Expenditure was also made available.

It was also agreed that the Parent Council would make a donation of £20 per head for this year’s P7 Outdoor Activities Trip.

The main purpose of Fund Raising in the near future will be for the refurbishment of the classrooms which is not covered under the Council’s building refurbishment programme. The school has costed these works at around £1,500 per class and have pledged this money for one classroom if the Parent Council will match this for another. Mrs. Padden expressed the wish to try and complete this for the P7 rooms before they leave for High School, although we realise this may be a challenge. Every classroom will be furnished to accommodate the maximum possible number of 33 pupils and will include desks, chairs, trolleys etc.
It has also been proposed that we may ask local Companies (especially the local new House Builders) for sponsorship for these works and also look into any possible Grants which may be available.
Our fund raising efforts may include a Car Boot/Table Top sale in May or June with possibly a Race Night to start the new school year in September. We may also approach Asda to be included in their Green Token donation appeal.

The Resource Room has been split to provide a Library and money raised from dressing up at World Book Day will go into books – any donations would also be welcome!

There is no definite date for the Building Refurbishment works to start though the outdoor works will begin first with scaffolding etc being put in place for the roof replacement, window and door replacement etc. It is estimated these works may take about a year to complete.
OTHER BUSINESS: Although we did not have an actual agenda for this meeting, a couple of pressing points have been raised.

GRAFFITI AND VANDALISM: As parents may have noticed there has been a noticeable increase in graffiti to the school and vandalism which has been caused by a number of local youths who have been using the school grounds for their own “amusement” at night time. This has resulted in the graffiti, the wire guards being half pulled off the windows and bottles being smashed, leaving all the broken glass behind. After numerous complaints from to the Police we now have our own team of Police who will patrol the school every night for 4-5 weeks which will hopefully deter them and move them on. The Police have also appealed that any local residents who see anything untoward should phone them immediately to report it (though obviously shouldn’t challenge them directly).
The school will try to get some sort of Crime Prevention Equipment such as CCTV included in the refurbishment package.

DOGS IN THE YARD: Despite this being an issue which has been raised before, some people are still bringing their dogs into the yard, even allowing them onto the grass where the children play. PLEASE DO NOT DO THIS. This will be raised in the school Newsletter again.

CAR PARKING:  This is a continually raised issue, especially in the Haig Drive area with certain parents/carers parking across double yellow lines and blocking areas which prevent other cars from turning. PLEASE BE MINDFUL OF OTHER DRIVERS or we will have to call in the Community Police to address the issue as they have the power to issue Fines. An appeal concerning this issue will also be raised again in the next Newsletter.
NEXT PARENT COUNCIL MEETNG: TUESDAY 29TH APRIL 2014 AT 6.30p.m. – ALL WELCOME!

